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HAPPY HOLIDAYS 
 

December Newsletter – 2020 Season 

 

To Copper Valley Tennis Club and Social Members: 

The Copper Valley Club Board is looking forward to a very successful 2020 Season!  Within the next few months, 
you will notice more announcements and information about the Copper Valley Tennis and Social Club as we march 
into the 2020 Season.   
 
2020 Season  
October 1st was the commencement of the new season. The CVC Board has been meeting regularly since the board 
inception.  Having moved to a Tennis and Social only club, the club has been able to operate without a deficit two 
years in a row!  Our business plan is lined up to continue to meet this objective.    
 
The CVC Board is listening to our members!  This year we are improving both the appearance of the club and the 
tennis play performance of the courts.  We want the club in optimum condition all year long!  Our goal is to open 
the club early in May.  To meet these objectives, expenditures will have a slight increase this year for the opening 
of the courts and for full season maintenance.  For the courts, CVC is currently soliciting vendors who all require a 
50% down deposit to open our courts.  Also, a contract maintenance employee will be hired for the club's day-day 
operations and CVC will be initiating a small maintenance fee for 2020. 
 
The 2020 membership rates are set and can be viewed through the following link:  
 

http://www.coppervalleyclub.net/membership-rates-2/. 
 
Copper Valley is offering a discount of $50 off single and student memberships plus $100 off a couple membership 
if you pay in full by January 1, 2020 (including the maintenance fee).  This revenue will assist in paying the down 
deposit required to open the courts.  Every member will receive an invoice reflecting the discounted membership 
in the next few days.  If you wish to alter anything on the invoice just email us back. 
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Land Sale 
Our goal is to commence the land sale of three lots by end of January 2020.  Some of revenue generated will pay 
current and past members who contributed to the “Short Term Capital (STC)” program initiated 3 years ago to 
eliminate our debt from overspending at the club.  The land sale revenue will NOT be used for the yearly operation 
of the club.  CVC is in the midst of a short- and long-term capital improvement plans to improve the club further 
which will tap into this resource. 
 
 Board Announcements: 
The following members comprise the Board of Governors for the 2020 season: 
  President/Treasurer – Jeffrey Mahar 
  Secretary – Mike Clarke 
  Tennis Committee Chair – Ken Maddalena 
  Social Committee Chair – Maria Bunnell 
  Marketing and Social Media Committee Chair – Marcy Light 
  Planning Committee Chair – Rick Roberts 
  Paul Cahill 
 
There are still a number of open positions on the board and task groups.  If anyone is interested, please email us 
at thecoppervalleyclub@gmail.com.   The CVC website lists a large team of members working with social and 
beautification committees.  We appreciate your dedication and contribution to the betterment of the club.  
Prospective board meetings will set the strategic direction for the season with all minutes to located on our 
website under the “Members Only” section (Password for access: TheCopperValleyClub2020!).  The CVC Board 
will finalize the Business Plan by end of December. 

  
Happy Holidays everyone!  We are looking forward to seeing everyone back at the Club in a few short months!!  
Stay warm, stay safe.   
 
The CVC 2020 Board  


